
FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION 
Washington, DC 20463 

December 21, 2022 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL ONLY 
Robert D. Lenhard, Peter M. Koski, & Mathias F. Heller 
Covington & Burling LLP 
One CityCenter 
850 Tenth Street, NW 
Washington, DC  20001 
rlenhard@cov.com; pkoski@cov.com; mheller@cov.com 

RE: MUR 7901 

Dear Messrs. Lenhard, Koski, and Heller: 

In the normal course of carrying out its supervisory responsibilities, the Federal Election 
Commission became aware of information suggesting that your client, Roger Ver, may have 
violated the Federal Election Campaign Act of 1971, as amended (the “Act”).  On July 28, 2022, 
the Commission notified your client of these allegations, and on September 12, 2022, you 
submitted a response on your client’s behalf. 

On December 15, 2022, the Commission considered this matter, but was evenly divided 
as to whether to (1) find reason to believe that your client made prohibited contributions in 
violation of 52 U.S.C. § 30121(a) and 11 C.F.R. § 110.20, or (2) find no reason to believe that 
your client made prohibited contributions in violation of 52 U.S.C. § 30121(a) and 11 C.F.R. 
§ 110.20.  Accordingly, the Commission closed its file in this matter.

Documents related to the case will be placed on the public record within 30 days.  See 
Disclosure of Certain Documents in Enforcement and Other Matters, 81 Fed. Reg. 50,702 
(Aug. 2, 2016).  A Statement of Reasons providing a basis for the Commission’s decision will 
follow. 

If you have any questions, please contact Justine A. di Giovanni, the attorney assigned to 
this matter, at (202) 694-1574, or jdigiovanni@fec.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Peter G. Blumberg 
Assistant General Counsel 




